Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 21st June 2010, at the Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Lindsay Davies, Sandie Rosser, 





Penri Williams, Wynford Ellis Owen, Mike Jones & Eric Priday
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Stewart McKay, Sheila Dafis, Sara Pickard, John Harrison 





& Jim Prosser
42
Police Matters
PC Paul Tebbutt was present and invited Councillors to view the ANPR device (Automatic Number Plate Recognition) as fitted to a Police vehicle that he had arranged to be present and as described by Superintendent Gough at the previous meeting.  Councillors were given a demonstration of the machines capabilities.
PC Tebbutt provided community locks/alarms for use of garden sheds, which had also been described by Supt Gough.  He went on to advise that the next PACT meeting for the Creigiau ward would be in the St Fagans Village Hall on 29th June and the next PACT meeting for the Pentyrch ward would be in conjunction with Pentyrch Neighbourhood Watch in the Rugby Club on 14th July.

PC Tebbutt advised Cllr Jones of the action he had taken in respect of two HGVs, previously reported by the Councillor, as driving through Pentyrch village.  He also advised the meeting that, in response to an enquiry he had received from Cllr Harrison about a ‘rave’ over the Bank Holiday weekend, he had not been aware of the event and nor had there been any calls received.  A similar incident in Creigiau of noise had led to further enquiries but no location for the event was found and the possibility that it had occurred in RCT area was still being explored.

PC Tebbutt then gave the meeting a summary of the research carried out in relation to the manning levels for Neighbourhood Policing.  He pointed out that the wards of Pentyrch and Creigiau were among the safest in Cardiff and the South Wales Police area and the staffing levels reflected the low level of crime.  Cllr Jones asked for a copy of the research and PC Tebbutt agreed to speak to Supt Gough in relation to this request.

PC Tebbutt advised members that the BBC ‘Antiques Roadshow’ had been held at St Fagans and what a successful day it had been.  He then went on to advise members about an exercise carried out in association with Trading Standards in respect of sales of alcohol and tobacco to persons under 18 years of age by the use of test purchasing.  All shops in his area, which includes Radyr and St Fagans, were tested and only one failed.  The Trading Standards were dealing with this failure by way of a prosecution.  In addition, he advised that he had dealt with a motor cycle annoyance at the Cemex Quarry where three persons were caught, one bike was destroyed and ASBO referrals were made.
Finally he gave details of the following crimes that had been recorded between 17th May and 20th June:
Pentyrch ~ 9 crimes

1. 2 x thefts from sheds.

2. The theft of copper wire from the Cemex Quarry.

3. Damage to a motor vehicle where one person was arrested and the complaint was later withdrawn.
4. 2 x warnings for cannabis possession.

5. An attempted burglary at the Doctor’s surgery.

6. A theft from a motor vehicle at Tyn y Coed Road.

7. A drink/driver arrested at High Corner.

Creigiau ~ 3 crimes

1. The theft of an antique mangle from a garden.

2. An assault.

3. 2 drink/drivers and a possession of drugs at Junction 33 of the M4.
Gwaelod y Garth ~ 3 crimes

1. A burglary at Llys Trip where one person was arrested.

2. A criminal damage to a motor vehicle.

3. A warning for cannabis possession.
PC Tebbutt advised Cllr Owen of the Force policy in respect of cannabis possession but did not know whether the warnings given were sufficient for people to be refused entry to other countries as a result.  The Chairman thanked the officer for his attendance.

43
Public Session

There were 2 members of the public present.  Kenneth Hughes raised the issue of the visibility of the 20 mph signs at the top of Heol Goch pointing out that undergrowth had been cut around the sign and behind it but it was still not visible further down Heol Goch and the distance between theoretically travelling at 60 mph to suddenly slowing down to 20 mph was insufficient.  Clerk to arrange
44
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

Cllr Jones raised the issue of hedges and verges overhanging the highway and asked that it be raised as an agenda item at a future meeting.  A general discussion occurred and the Chairman advised him that if he wanted to submit an agenda item for a future meeting then to do it in the correct way and provide the Clerk with a précis of what he wanted to discuss for dissemination to all Councillors as part of the pre-read.
45
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 17th May 2010
The minutes were accepted and duly signed.
46
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising

47
Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 17th May 2010
Cllr Jones complained that things that he had said at the meeting had not been recorded and a general discussion ensued and it was resolved that it would be recorded in the minutes that Cllr Jones felt that the Clerk’s comments at Paragraph 35 were excessive.

48
Matters Arising

Paragraph 24

Cllr Jones wished to confirm that the Clerk would ask Supt Gough for the research.  The Clerk advised him that PC Tebbutt had agreed to ask Supt Gough.

Paragraph 29 (Paragraph 3)

Cllr Priday took exception to what had been said by Cllr Jones, pointing out that he had canvassed in Heol Danyrodyn at many elections over many years and parking had always been an issue.  There had never been a question of the adoption of the highway as it had always been adopted, whereas Fairmeadow had not.  Cllr Jones disagreed and the Clerk was asked to query with CCC as to when Heol Danyrodyn had become an adopted highway.  Clerk to arrange
49
Minutes of the Estates Committee Meeting held on 8th June 2010

The minutes were accepted and duly signed.

50
Matters arising

Paragraph 39

Cllr Priday was anxious that any move towards an allotment site at Fairmeadow was accompanied by an assurance to the residents’ association that car parking by allotmenteers would not occur in Fairmeadow.  The Clerk assured the member that this was the case and that any future allotments would have car parking available within the Fairmeadow fields and not add to the parking problems on Fairmeadow.

Paragraph 40

Cllr Jones asked that the issue of the sale of the Rest Centre be an agenda item at the September meeting when members of the public could be in attendance.  The Clerk pointed out that it was on the Clerk’s supplementary report for this meeting and would be discussed at that point.

Paragraph 41(1)

Cllr Davies advised that she would speak to the organisers of the firework display with a view to them making a grant application at the September meeting.

Paragraph 41(3)

Cllr Thomas reiterated his concerns over the need for a formal risk assessment at the Frog Pond and felt that the same exercise should be repeated on other areas in the ownership of the PCC.  This generated a discussion.  The Clerk advised members that a formal risk assessment had been carried out on the Frog Pond by his predecessor following her attendance at a Health & Safety course in Carmarthen and, as a consequence, the Frog Pond was included within the monthly inspections carried out by the administrative staff.  In addition they had had the Frog Pond inspected by RoSPA, however the inspection was inferior to the monthly inspections and it had been decided to maintain monthly inspections on the Frog Pond,  The Clerk assured Cllr Davies that the PCC had public liability insurance for general risks but specific assessment risks were only undertaken at Creigiau Recreation Ground and the Memorial Park, Pentyrch, to ensure the equipment was regularly inspected and safe to use.  Cllr Owen commented that a young child had been injured using the aerial runway as the wire sagged in the middle.  The Clerk promised to have this looked at urgently but also advised that the adventure playground was not for young children, as they had a facility opposite the Creigiau Inn.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones asked that no presentations were arranged during the May meeting as it was too much for the agenda with the AGM preceding the meeting.

51
Community Link
Cllr Williams advised the meeting that the Summer Link was now at the printers and the closing date for the Christmas Link would be the 15th November.  
52
Clerk’s Report
52.1
One Voice Wales Conference 2010

The Clerk advised members of the conference and AGM of One Voice Wales and it was proposed by Cllr Priday, seconded by Cllr Davies and agreed that Cllrs Thomas and Williams would be the PCC delegates.  Clerk to arrange
52.2
Public Services Ombudsman for Wales ~ Complaints Wales Consultation

The Clerk was asked to respond appropriately to the consultation.

52.3 & 52.9
Grants

There were six grant applications and a general discussion ensured.  Cllr Williams proposed that the following sums be awarded to the applicants:

1. Gwaelod y Garth W.I.



  £50

2. Pentyrch Junior Cricket Club


£100

3. Pentyrch Brownies



  £50

4. Cylch Meithrin Creigiau



  £50

5. The Hilltop Theatre Company


  £50

6. The Dynevor Gardening Association

  £50

Cllr Owen seconded the proposal and it was agreed by all present.  Clerk to arrange
52.4
Adverse Possession at Yr Efail, Pentyrch

The Clerk explained the background to the matter and Cllr Williams thanked the Clerk for the hard work he had done on researching the issue.  It was decided that when the Land Registry make a decision on the application for title that the PCC write, once again, to the trustees asking that they consider the PCC becoming a trustee of the land.  Clerk to arrange
52.5
Sale of Land at Ffordd Dinefwr

The Clerk advised members of the offer that had been made in respect of the land and there was a general discussion.  The Clerk was asked to respond to the initial offer proposing a valuation of £4,000 plus the payment of PCC costs, which would be approximately £450 for legal fees and £550 for the two valuations.  The Clerk asked that, rather than having to keep returning to Council, any negotiations are agreed by the Chairman on behalf of the PCC.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
52.6
Cardiff Local Development Plan and the WIBP

The Chairman proposed that a sub-committee be established to look into the responses to the LDP.  It was agreed the sub-committee would comprise of the Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and one representative from each village.  This was proposed by Cllr Priday and seconded by Cllr Davies.  The village representatives would be Cllr Davies (GYG), Cllr Williams (Pentyrch) and Cllr Owen (Creigiau).

52.7
CCC Green Paper on Area Based Working in Cardiff
There was a general discussion about this matter and the Chairman suggested that they meet with Councillors from other Community Councils in Cardiff and then report back to the next meeting on a united response.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
52.8
Sale of Rest Centre

Cllr Jones reiterated his earlier proposal that the matter be deferred to the September meeting so that the village could have an opportunity to attend the meeting.  This proposal did not attract a seconder.  The Clerk advised members that the issue of the sale of the Rest Centre had been reported extensively in previous minutes and was also reported in the spring edition of the Community Link.  The only decision that was being asked to be made at this meeting was to decide on how that sale was going to be effected, whether by auction or private treaty.  Cllr Williams proposed that the land be sold at auction and this was seconded by Cllr Owen.  All present, with the exception of Cllr Jones, agreed.  Cllr Jones asked that his objection to the decision, on the grounds of his proposal, be recorded.  Clerk to arrange
52.10
One Voice Wales ~ National Training Programme for Community & Town Councils

The Clerk confirmed he had received the details by post and Cllr Williams suggested the details be scanned into the computer and sent to all Councillors who could then advise the Clerk if they wished to attend any of the courses indicated.  Clerk to arrange
53
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £4,329.46p and receipts of £156.56p were recorded for May 2010.  These were proposed as accepted by Cllr Williams, seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed.
54
Planning Applications
There were 9 planning applications to consider:
a) 10/00822/W ~ 41 Bronhaul, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
b) 10/00855/W ~ 7 Bronhaul, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
c) 10/00885/W ~ 19 South Glade, Gwaelod y Garth.  It was felt that the dormer windows effectively converted the house to three storeys and this was out of keeping with other houses in the area.  On this basis, it was felt that an objection should be made as it could set a precedent.  Clerk to arrange
d) 10/00893/W ~ Smiths of Gloucester Re-cycling depot, Heol Pant y Gored, Creigiau.  Grave concerns were expressed with regard to this application, which was felt to be an industrial development in a pre-dominantly agricultural area.  In addition, it was changing the nature of the site from inert industrial waste to domestic waste, with the smells and vermin that would accompany this change.  The access and design statement referred to direct access to the site and the site itself but failed to address the access via one of two routes to the site.  The transportation of domestic waste would have to occur either through Creigiau village and then over two hump-backed bridges of dubious strength or along the recently re-surfaced Heol Pant y Gored, which was re-surfaced because of damage caused to it over many years by lorries from the now closed tarmac quarry, and which is too narrow for vehicles of this sort.  Finally, the doubling of accommodation indicated a major development for the site which the PCC wished to strenuously oppose.  Clerk to arrange
e) 10/01040/W ~ 58 Parc y Coed, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.

f) 10/00961/W ~ 17 Troed y Garth, Pentyrch.  Cllr Jones raised the issue that the front extension appeared to be in front of the building line and wished to object on that basis.  Clerk to arrange

g) 10/00983/W ~ 7 River Glade, Gwaelod y Garth.  No plans have been received for this application and the GYG Councillors wished to view the plans before commenting.  Clerk to arrange

h) 10/01015/W ~ Creigiau Travel Ltd, Lys Wen, Star Lane, Capel Llanilltern.  Cllr Thomas declared an interest and left the room.  The Chair was taken by Cllr Davies and it was understood that Condition 13 of the planning application referred to the requirement to put a footpath along the highway from the site.  It was pointed out that Creigiau Travel had provided a safer footpath within the site that did not involve pedestrians going onto the road.  This was accessed from Station Road behind No. 1 The Terrace and has been well received by local residents.  It was decided to request that CCC vary the planning condition and make the existing informal footpath part of the planning consent, thereby guaranteeing its continued existence irrespective of any possible subsequent change of user of the land.  Clerk to arrange

i) 10/01065/W ~ Robin Hill, Creigiau.  The Clerk had received the plans on a CD-ROM and Cllrs Owen, Davies and Rosser requested sight of the plans before making a decision.  Clerk to arrange

Cllr Rosser asked why planning application 10/00504/W at Cwr y Coed, Main Road, GYG had been refused.  The Clerk advised that he would enquire and advise the member in due course.  Clerk to arrange

55
Correspondence
Cllr Jones asked that the Clerk contact Jon Maidment, CCC (Parks) regarding the letter of 16.6.10 asking for a copy of the inspection report.   Clerk to arrange

Cllr Davies asked that copies of correspondence dated 24.5.10 from Norma Proctor and Stella Thomas be forwarded to her.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Owen asked that the email of 14.6.10 relating to the bus stop of Cardiff Road be sent to him at a different email address, as he was having problems receiving emails from the Clerk at his usual email address.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones referred to an email dated 27.5.10 from Hayley Morgan, CCC, which he had copied to the Clerk.  He asked the Clerk if he would enquire what the email referred to.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Priday asked about the email correspondence dated 14.6.10 with Simon Roberts about dangerous trees and the Clerk advised him of the action he had taken in relation to arranging a tree survey with a view to ensuring all trees on or near the footpaths or near the Eco-club’s area were safe.
Cllr Davies queried the letter from Valley Vets dated 21.6.10 and the Clerk explained the complaints he had received and the action he had taken.

Cllr Jones queried the letter of 14.6.10 regarding the remedial work to the surface dressing on side roads and the Clerk advised him that it was in Creigiau.

56
To consider Road and Traffic Management issues 
Cllr Jones raised the issue of the notes from the meeting with CCC and the Clerk advised him that it was one of the issues he still had to address following May’s meeting but he had not been able to complete as yet because of competing priorities.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Rosser queried the issue of the double yellow lines on Main Road, GYG and the Clerk advised that the matter would not be implemented by CCC at this time.

57
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	18.5.10
	John Harrison
	Bins are still left in the middle of pavements creating unnecessary hazards every collection day.  This affects children on the way to school, mothers pushing prams, and others.  People are out at work so can’t put their bins back as I can.  Last week at our meeting, Ruth Chapman said the placing of bins back against fences, etc, was a requirement of the task.  I have contacted CCC previously but I would appreciate a communication from you which I am sure would help.
	Email to C2C

	19.5.10
	Stuart Thomas
	At the junction of the two sections of Heol Pant y Gored, at Pant y Gored farm, Creigiau, the vegetation needs cutting back in order to see approaching vehicles coming up the hill.
	Email to C2C

	25.5.10
	Sheila Dafis
	There is a deep pot hole on Tynant Road nearly opposite the entrance to Little Mill, which has developed to be quite a nasty one .Please could you report this to Cardiff?
	Email to C2C

	25.5.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Turning from Gwaelod y Garth towards Pentyrch is getting to be dangerous as the overgrowth is blocking the view for drivers negotiating the corner.  Please could you arrange for this area to be cut back, not just the corner area, but further along the side too?  Overgrowth is also a hindrance to turning from the junctions near Pantygored Farm.
	Email to C2C

	25.5.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Please could you arrange for weed killer to be sprayed on some of our pavements in Creigiau, especially Parc y Coed and Parc y Felin?
	Email to C2C

	27.5.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Also just reporting more potholes between Brummell Drive and Robin Hill.
	Email to C2C

	27.5.10
	Lindsay Davies
	A resident in the old village has drawn my attention to the poor state of the grassed areas of the village are not receiving the attention they ought, specifically at the fork where Garth Olwg branches off from Main Road, GYG, ie where the bus turns.  There is quite a substantial patch of grass, trees, planting and a (quite well used) bench and bird box in this area, ie quite an attractive and very visible little patch, but the Council’s trimming and tidying has left a lot to be desired and is nothing like the normal standard in this or the other villages, having been left very untidy.  Can you please ask the County Council to sort?
	Email to C2C

	2.6.10
	John Harrison
	Another issue brought to my attention is the system of replacing Green Bags.   There is normally an Orange Sticker near to the end of a roll of bags.    I believe this is to be used for replenishment of bags.  The problem appears to be that replenishment is not always made using this process and some residents wonder what they are doing wrong.  Please could you assist?
	Email to C2C

	7.6.10
	John Harrison
	There was a ‘rave’ on the Garth on Bank Holiday weekend which caused disruption to the village and problems for the Lewis Arms.  Were we advised of the event and were the Police advised?
	Email to PC Tebbutt

	8.6.10
	Stuart Thomas
	There is dangerous parking on Tynant Road, Creigiau.  This morning there are two cars parked on the northern side of the road between Heol Creigiau and Tregarth Court and opposite there is another car parked.  This reduces the space between the vehicles to a cars width and a bus would struggle to get through.  In addition there are two cars parked further down Tynant Road, one on a blind bend.  
	Email to 101

	9.6.10
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	There are two potholes almost directly adjacent to the entrance to Brummell Drive in Creigiau in the middle of the road.  These potholes have survived the cold frost of winter and, unless we do something about them, they are likely to survive the summer as well!
	Email to C2C

	14.6.10
	Sandie Rosser
	I have had a complaint that the waste bin outside a house called "Ty Gwyn", Main Road, GYG, opposite the village hall, needs emptying and "is absolutely stinking".  Can you please notify the relevant department?
	Email to C2C

	14.6.10
	Sandie Rosser
	There is a sign with a weight restriction virtually obliterated by foliage on the left hand side going towards Pentyrch by the Ynys roundabout.  Could you also ask the relevant department to cut back this foliage?
	Email to C2C

	14.6.10
	Jim Prosser
	There are dead fish floating in the frog pond, Creigiau.
	Passed to the CMO to assess and also reported to the Environment Agency (Inc no 790288)

	15.6.10
	Eric Priday
	There is a serious water leak outside 25 Lon y Fro, Pentyrch which has now been going for more than a week.  I know it been reported by the householder but nothing seems to be happening could you have a go please.
	Email to C2C and reported to 

Welsh Water

 (Inc no 17969680)

	17.6.10
	Sheila Dafis
	The pathway that runs between 3 and 4 Parc y Felin into the cul-de-sac is very overgrown with weeds (above waist height) and residents are having difficulty in using it.  Could it be reported to CCC for their attention?
	Email to C2c

	17.6.10
	Sheila Dafis
	There are pot-holes on Tynant Road, Creigiau, between the junction of Parc y Felin and Ffordd Dinefwr.
	Email to C2c


	17.6.10
	Stuart Thomas
	On the A.4119, Llantrisant Road, between the Broadlands Nursing Home, Capel Llanilltern and Henstaffe Court, Creigiau the pavement on the south-west side of the road is so overgrown with bushes and hedging that it is virtually impossible to walk on the pavement at all.  In addition there is debris along the north-eastern side of the road especially between the two Creigiau entrances, and these include what looks like the base of a concrete post and large branches. 
	Email to C2C

	17.6.10
	Sandie Rosser
	There are brambles overgrowing on to the footpath on Main Road on the right hand side (opposite the wooden houses) going up to the zig-zag. These overhanging brambles are a danger to toddlers and pushchairs and make it impossible for pedestrians to walk on the footpath.  On the same path there is an enormous lump of concrete with a rusted broken metal post sticking out of it. It looks like a sign post foundation.
	Email to C2C & CCC (Footpaths)

	18.6.10
	Sheila Dafis
	I attended a Creigiau School Governors meeting on Tuesday, 15 June, to receive feedback from the Inspector about the school Review. The report will be published on 9 August, and the indications are that the results will be very good once more.
	For information

	21.6.10
	Stuart Thomas
	There is rubbish and debris in the Parc Castell y Mynach Woodland, Creigiau.
	CMOs advised

	21.6.10
	Stuart Thomas
	The stream to the Frog Pond is silting up and needs clearing.
	CMOs advised

	21.6.10
	Stuart Thomas
	On the footpath that goes from Tynant Road to Groes Faen (Footpath 85) there is a kissing gate and the bottom hinge of which has rusted away.
	CCC(Footpaths) advised

	21.6.10
	Stuart Thomas
	There have been numerous breakdowns in the BT telephone system in Parc y Felin.  Could you make enquiries into a possible reason?
	Clerk to arrange

	21.6.10
	Eric Priday
	Weed-killer treatment programme for Pentyrch pathways is required.
	Clerk to arrange

	21.6.10
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	I do not seem to be receiving your emails and I would be grateful if you could use the alternative email address especially the response as regards the bus-stop of Cardiff Road.
	Clerk to arrange

	21.6.10
	Sandie Rosser
	There is a water stop cock cover missing from the western side of Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth as you travel towards Pentyrch and opposite the Viaduct Road entrance to the St. David's Industrial Estate.
	Clerk to arrange

	21.6.10
	Sandie Rosser
	Along the western side of Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth there are large areas of rough patches of tarmac, opposite Garth Newydd, which is very dangerous for cyclists.
	Clerk to arrange

	21.6.10
	Sandie Rosser
	The foliage along the western side of Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth is covering up the Gwaelod-y-Garth sign. The whole area needs to be cut back.
	Clerk to arrange

	21.6.10
	Sandie Rosser
	The road gully drain - by lamp post  No. 6 - opposite Garth Tyres , Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth is blocked with small stones and  will cause flooding when it rains.  As this is a dry spell, it would be sensible to clean it out now..
	Clerk to arrange

	21.6.10
	Sandie Rosser
	Residents of The Villas, Main Road, have asked if the trees in the woodland behind them could be lopped to allow sunlight through.
	Clerk to arrange

	21.6.10
	Mike Jones
	There are too many presentations at the May meeting which coincides with the AGM and should be avoided at future May meetings.
	For consideration

	21.6.10
	Mike Jones
	There was an article in today’s Daily Mail regarding a dispute over the use and ownership of a village hall which mirrors the problems in GYG.  I have brought it for the benefit of the GYG Councillors.
	For information

	21.6.10
	Mike Jones
	Following a holiday in Dawlish, Devon I notice that Stagecoach are also an obstruction to integrated tickets and I intend writing to the headquarters of Stagecoach in relation to this issue.
	For information

	21.6.10
	Penri Williams
	There is Japanese knotweed growing on Church Road, opposite where the hew homes have been built at the old French’s yard.
	Clerk to arrange

	21.6.10
	Penri Williams
	I have spoken tonight to the Chairman of Cambria Bowmen, who is also the new Chairman of CRAMC, and advised him to retain a dialogue with the Clerk to ensure that CRAMC’s needs and the PCC’s responsibilities can both be met.
	For information

	21.6.10
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	It is the start of Carnival Week and yesterday the Open Gardens event was held in Creigiau as well as the opening of the allotments.  I would like to congratulate the individuals who opened their gardens and the particularly impressive display at the allotments.
	For information

	21.6.10
	Eric Priday
	There is Japanese Knotweed at High Corner, Pentyrch at the junction with Mountain Road, which was cleared and treated by CCC some years ago but is now coming back.
	Clerk to arrange


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.30 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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